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Finance & Warrant Committee

John Heffernan, Michael Leahy, Beth Pierce, Kevin Preston, David Roberts, Marty Lindemann, Michelle Persson Reilly, and Susan Fay present.
	
Meeting called to order at 6:34.  Chairman Preston gave the opportunity for public comment.  There was none.

Ms. Baker took the floor to explain the Public Works Reserve Fund Transfer.  There was an accident involving a Public Works Vehicle, and this request is to cover the difference between the cost and insurance.  

Mr. Roberts asked why the new vehicle is a different type than the totaled vehicle.  Mr. Flanagan explained that a pickup will have more utility for the department’s needs.

Mr. Heffernan motioned to transfer $40,000 from the reserve fund to the Street & Roads: Other Supplies budget.  Mr. Hughes seconded.  

Mr. Preston asked how much remains in the reserve fund.  Mr. Roberts explained it will be $318,000.

The transfer was approved 9-0.

Ms. Baker stated that the Warrant contains 16 articles.  

Mr. Lindemann asked how notification would be handled for the Warrant relating to a plastic bag bylaw.  Ms. Baker explained that the warrant contains a section on outreach if passed.

There are 2 Planning Board articles in the warrant, articles 12 & 13.  One relates to the previously discussed moratorium on mixed-use development and the other relates to the sale of firearms.

The committee discussed scheduling their future meetings.  

Mr. Heffernan suggested the retirement board article be discussed early to give a better idea about Free Cash.  Ms. Baker answered that the certified number will be in by the end of this week.

Mr. Preston suggested the committee take time in the future to discuss the large change to the decisions already voted on by the pension committee.  Ms. Baker suggested a meeting after deliberation to sit with the retirement board.

Mr. Preston mentioned the article relating to funding previous capital requests.  Ms. Baker clarified that it applies to school projects.  Mr. Preston clarified that there is nothing relating to non-school related capital projects.

Ms. Terkelsen noted that the departments likely did not re-iterate their capital requests because they did not believe it was in consideration.  Mr. Preston stated that he felt the committee was clear that they intended to reconsider potential capital requests in the fall.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that the town expected the Finance Committee to take initiative in re-opening the consideration of Capital Projects.

Mr. Preston asked if Ms. Terkelsen believes this could wait until the spring.  Ms. Terkelsen stated that she believes it is a bad decision to reconsider the school capital requests without reconsidering the town’s capital requests.

Mr. Lindemann said that he expected to see the same sort of article they received from the school committee from the town as well.

Ms. Fay clarified that this is unusual.  Ms. Terkelsen agreed that breaking the normal cycle of capital budgeting in this was is highly unusual, especially breaking the school committee off into a second request.

Ms. Fay asked if there was one particular capital item the school believes they desperately need this year or if it was just a general desire to push forward with their original request.

Ms. Baker noted that there are 3 specific capital projects the school is requesting funded.

Mr. Preston recalled that the committee was asking to review the capital requests in fall after more information was available.  He expressed that he would feel comfortable allowing town requests after the free cash figure is determined.  Ms. Baker noted that this would require calling a meeting of the selectmen.

Ms. Terkelsen explained that we reached our final capital number last season and it was done after a town-wide effort to cut and reduce budget and requests in order to make vital capital expenditures viable.  These cuts were not only made in the school department.  Ms. Terkelsen noted that she feels the right way to do this would have been to resubmit a modified Article 4.

Ms. Fay expressed concern about setting precedent for a bi-annual capital review.  Ms. Baker assured the committee this would not set an unchecked precedent.

Ms. Persson Reilly raised the issue that there may not be money to really consider these capital requests.

Mr. Driscoll explained that the breakdown in communication seems to be between the town and school, rather than the purview of the finance department.

Mr. Roberts suggested it may be worthwhile to make a habit of re-considering unfunded capital in the fall town meeting.

Mr. Preston suggested that he feels the committee agree they intended to revisit all of the cuts from Article 4.  Ms. Terkelsen noted that she would have expected to have received a request from the concerned parties to put forward an article together that could represent all of the budgeting data from last year.

Ms. Baker presented the schedules for October 15th and 17th.

Ms. Terkelsen took the floor to present a reserve fund transfer on behalf of the Finance Department.  The request is for $52,975.  This is to upgrade the town’s entire network from Microsoft Server 2012 and older to version 2019.  The request is happening now to get the project done before the move into the Ames building, making the digital move easier.  Microsoft is ending support for server versions prior to 2012 in January.   These upgrades will improve to security and operation of the network.  The engineering department is in the midst of a multi-year GIS software upgrade that would benefit from this upgrade being rolled out in a timely fashion.  It will cost more money to do this in 6 months than it will to do it now.  

Mr. Roberts asked how much of this benefits the schools.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that the expansion to the town’s fiber network gives the possibility of the schools using the town’s network server storage.  

Mr. Lindemann moved to approve the $52,975 request to transfer from the reserve fund to the Finance/IT department.  Mr. Hughes seconded.  It was approved 9-0.

Mr. Preston asked for an update on the Ames building.  Ms. Baker explained that there has been significant progress on the building.  The hope is to create a schedule allowing move-in at the end of the calendar year.  

Mr. Lindemann asked if there is a plan to process all the lessons learned from the exceptional issues with the Ames building.  He emphasized the importance of restoring trust from the community, particularly with the upcoming Public Safety building.  Mr. Lindemann raised concerns with the deterioration of the site.  Ms. Baker noted that after previous concerns were raised the landscaping company was brought in.  

Mr. Leahy disclosed that he is on the executive board for the Manor Neighborhood association.

Mr. Roberts requested that Mr. Leahy be added to the site listing for the Finance & Warrant committee.  

Mr. Preston expressed intent to revive the benchmarking process.

Mr. Lindemann motioned to adjourn, Mr. Heffernan seconded.  The meeting was adjourned 9-0 at 7:48.
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